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Dear parent/carer 
Proposed School Reorganisation 
We are consulting on a proposal to amalgamate Ysgol Crug Glas and Ysgol Pen-y-Bryn 
on existing school sites from 1 September 2025 and relocate to a new purpose-built 
school on 1 April 2028. 
The consultation paper, and other associated documents can be found via the following 
link:  
www.swansea.gov.uk/schoolorganisationspecialschoolplans   
This link will be shared with all staff, governors and parents. 
You are invited to attend a consultation meeting on the proposals that will be held in 
Ysgol Pen-y-Bryn on 7 November 2023 at 1.30pm for approximately one hour. We 
encourage you to attend as it is an opportunity for you to ask questions and express any 
views that you may have. 
If you are unable to make the meeting scheduled for 7 November, we do have 
alternative dates as per below: 

• an online consultation meeting on 13 November at 11am for one hour. This virtual 
session is intended to be for stakeholders from both Ysgol Crug Glas and Ysgol 
Pen-y-Bryn. If you would like to register your interest for this session and receive 
the link, please email SchoolOrganisation@swansea.gov.uk 

• an additional meeting will be held on 15 November at 1pm until 2.30pm in 
Swansea Scout and Guide HQ, Bryn Road, Brynmill, Swansea SA2 0AU.  This 
session is intended to be for stakeholders from both Ysgol Crug Glas and Ysgol 
Pen-y-Bryn.  

If you require a Welsh interpreter or a signer for a consultation meeting, require this 
information in a more accessible format, or you are unable to access the website to view 
the consultation document, please contact Michelle Thomas on (01792) 636686 or email 
SchoolOrganisation@swansea.gov.uk to arrange for suitable arrangements to be made 
to accommodate you.        

 To: All parents/carers of pupils at 
Ysgol Pen-y-Bryn 
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Yours sincerely 

 
 
Helen-Morgan-Rees 
Director of Education 

 

 


